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Dear Parents/Carers
Welcome to our September Newsletter and we hope you and your family enjoyed the summer break and spending time together.

Welcome to our new families joining us and we hope your child enjoys their time at Sawston Nursery. If you have any questions or queries, please ask.

As you are aware, the Nursery has recently experienced some building work to the new Buttercup Room and the Sunflower Room. This is now complete, and we would like to thank you all for your support and your patience during this difficult period. We can happily say the Nursery will now resume back to running as ‘normal’. We are pleased with the results and the changes that have been made to accommodate and enable an even flow of children through the Nursery.

Buttercup Room (Babies)
Welcome to the baby room where we look forward to working with your child over the next year. 
Zoe and her team are very excited about meeting and getting to know all the new children and their families over the next few weeks. Furthermore, working with your child and observing their development over the next year in the Buttercup Room. So far, all the new children are settling well and having lots of fun exploring their new environment. Plus, lots of cuddles from all the staff.
We would like all parents to remember to bring shoes in for your child, to wear when playing in the garden as this area can sometimes be damp. This will prevent the wet being brought back into the room where children are crawling and playing on the floor area.
Bluebell Room
Welcome everyone to the Bluebell Room where we look forward to getting to know you all and working with your child.
Shani has informed me that the children have settled well and forming good attachments with the staff in the classroom. 

We plan to get involved with lots of messy play so please ensure that you provide spare clothes for your child. Also, please do not send your child to nursery in their best outfit as this will most definitely get messy.

Please feel free to approach the staff in the classroom with any questions, concerns or just for a chat to see how your child is getting on. We are all very happy to help.
Poppy Room
Welcome to the Poppy room where we hope your children enjoy their time with us.

Please could you supply your child with their own beaker, so they can access drinking water throughout the day with us. In addition, a label would be helpful to identify each beaker for your child. If all parents could please remember to take this beaker home at the end of each day for cleaning and return it the next morning we would be grateful.
Karen Sterecki has asked me to inform you all that she is happy to talk with you about anything you may be concerned about or just want an answer to a question you are unsure about. Feel free to come and have a chat.

Daffodil Room

Michelle, Emma, Chloe and Danielle are excited to welcome all of their new children and parents to the Daffodil Room.

Please can we ask that parents provide their children with appropriate clothing for the weather changes, including named wellies and coats.

Each of your children have been allocated a named drawer, where we will pop any letters, art work and items from home in. The drawers are located by the back door inside the classroom. Please ask your child to show you where their drawer is and feel free to check/empty their drawer daily. Please feel you can talk to any of us if you have any concerns or questions about your child’s progress. 
Sunflower Room

Michelle would like to welcome you to pre-school where we are all excited about working with your child in their final year of Nursery.

Please can we ask all new children to the Sunflower Room (Pre School) that you put your child’s name on their clothing. As you are aware, the children like to take their cardigans and jumpers off and then they can sometimes forget which one belongs to them! If you could also check lost property regularly in the cloakroom area, we would be grateful.
All Rooms
If your child has been given nursery clothes to borrow in their need of an emergency, please can we have the items washed and returned to us, as we need to ensure we have spare clothes available to all children ‘If and when’ an accident may happen. All rooms are very low on spare clothes, from the age of 2 years up to 4 years; if you do have any spare that you can donate, we will happily take these off your hands. Please could we ask that you give any clothes to the staff in your child’s room. 
Please ensure your child has enough spare clothes in their bag, on their peg, available to staff to change them. 
Safeguarding 

We all have a Duty of Care to safeguard children in our care and we ask that when collecting your child, you please keep your mobile phone in your bag, pocket or car. If you are taking a call when you arrive, please finish your call in the reception area, and put your phone away, before proceeding to your child’s room (If you would like a copy of our mobile phone and camera policy please ask).
When you are entering or collecting your child from nursery could you, please close the room door behind so that we can keep all the children safe.
Please can we also remind all parents not to leave tablets/pills or any other form of medication in your child’s bag and to give these to your child’s key person or the room leader on arrival at the nursery.
Autumn Clothing

The Autumn varied weather is upon us, therefore please can we have wellies and shoes for those rainy days, especially for those expeditions to the Park or Forest. For now, children will need a shower proof jacket, as the temperature is still quite high. Your children will need a warm coat as the temperature drops, please ensure we have one for them. 
Staff News
Here is an update about the staffing from September 2018:
We would like to welcome back Emma Sterecki who was previously working in our Yellow Room (Now Buttercups) and has returned as the Senior (Number 2) Nursery Practitioner in the Daffodils Room (Was Orange Room). 

We also welcome back Emily Birtwhistle who was employed with us as a Nursery Practitioner in the Purple Room (Now Sunflower Room). Emily has returned to us as the Senior (Number 2) Nursery Practitioner in our Sunflower Room (Pre School).

Welcome Emma Turner our new Receptionist who will be working with us on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday morning. Emma will be assisting Tracy who has taken on the Administrator role so please take time to say hello and introduce yourself. It can be quite overwhelming with so many families attending the nursery and getting to know them and by you introducing yourself to Emma will help her to familiarise herself with different families. 

Please be reassured these changes will not affect the children’s learning and staff are already familiar with the majority of children in all the classrooms. Children are now in the process of transitioning to their new classrooms for September 2018 and these are proving to be running smoothly across the nursery. Children are having the opportunity to spend some time with their new key person and familiarise themselves with their surroundings.
Facebook

Just a reminder to all families that we have a closed Facebook group for parents/carers whose children currently attend the nursery.  We post regular photographs of what the children have been learning and doing within the nursery although we do not put the children’s names on these to protect the children’s identity. So, if you want to join us go to the Sawston Nursery page and put in your request. This is a good place to share ideas, ask questions and you may need some information about your child’s stage of learning and development.
New Starters and Room Transitions

If your child has just started at the nursery, please do not hesitate to talk to the staff members in the classroom about how he/she is settling and any concerns you may have. Remember each child has their own key person responsible for working with your child (together with a small group of other children) giving reassurance to feel safe and cared for and to build relationships with parents/carers. 
We understand that parting with your child at nursery can be an anxious time for some parents, so we are happy for you to call the nursery during the day where we can transfer you to your child’s classroom and give you an update on their day. Just pick up the phone and call us on – 01223 472018 – we are happy to help. However, please can we ask you to try not to call between 12.00pm-2.00pm as the younger children are asleep and it is a very busy time during the lunch period for staff. If you call and receive no answer please leave us a message and we will ensure that someone returns your call. 
Absent Children

If your child will not be attending nursery on their session days, please can you let us know as soon as possible preferably before 9.30am. We can then inform the kitchen how many meals are required, also it supports the working out of our staffing ratios and finally, we do like to know if your child is unwell or maybe just spending a day at home with family.                                                                                               
	Happy September Birthday to:
Harriet M, Anabelle N, Billy G, Catrin L, Reggie L, Logan B, Grace C, Emily T, Amy T, Jack B, Zero W, Isabel W, Yannis A, Nathan R, Theo P, Taylor C, Zaire S, Alexi M-B, Gracie-Lyn B
Happy September Birthday to our staff:
Stacey and Lynsey



Employee of the Month

Thank you for your nominations last month, we shall continue to recognise staff who have gone over and above their role at the Nursery. 

Nominations for this month:

This month it was very difficult to nominate a particular member of staff as the whole Nursery team have worked incredibly hard, above and beyond their expected job descriptions. Some staff have been coming into nursery over the weekend periods, in their own time to decorate, sort out classrooms and clean resources.
Thank you everyone for your dedication to the children in the nursery and your hard work it is very much appreciated.

If you wish to nominate a member of staff throughout the year for anything, which you feel, deserves this recognition, please feel free to e-mail us or speak to Tina as we appreciate your feedback.
Some Important Dates for your Diary 2018
Musical Bumps (Every second Thursday of the month) Thursday 13TH September 2018
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MacMillan Coffee Morning                                           Friday 28th September
Individual Photographs                                                October (date to be arranged)

SNAP (Sawston Nursery Ass. of Parents)                  September (date to be arrange)
Summer fete                                                               Date to be arranged
Best Wishes from Tina and the Sawston Team                                                                                                          
